
Germantown Public Safety Education Commission  

February 1st, 2016 Meeting 

The February 1st, 2016 meeting of the Germantown Public Safety Commission was called to order by 

Commission Chair Al Gabriel at 5:30 pm.  Commissioners attending were Bo Adams, John Arth,  Les 

Dewey, Manjit Kaur, Susan Kingston, Charles Larkin, Roel Smit, Kari Wanzer,  Capt. Angie Blankenship, Lt. 

Ed McGee, Fire Marshal Dwyer, and Alderman Dave Klevan.   

Minute correction for Fire should read "ISO Rating is currently a 3 trying to get to a 1." 

Susan Kingston moved for approval, Roel Smit 2nd,  the correction to the January minutes. 

REPORTS 

Police 

The Police Department will soon be implementing a 7th district.  

4 new officers will be at the academy and 3 of the 4 are already POST certified. Lt. Jones will be teaching 

EVOC at the academy. 

Police Reserve Dinner will be February 19th. 

CPA will start February 18th and applications will be accepted until February 11th. 

Reserve Academy  will be March 24th - June 23rd. All reserves will be POST certified. 

Safety City planning and preparations need to begin. Al Gabriel will speak with Josh Cathy about the use 

of Farmington Elementary again. Safety City will be June 13th - 17th. 

Drug Take Back will be April 30, 2016 and will be held at 2 different locations. 

The 911 locator signs have been put up on the first section of the Greenway. Once all the signs have 

been completed, a media announcement will go out. 

Fire 

The Fire Department recently trained 750 students at Germantown High School in CPR. 

Germantown Athletic Club is in the middle of renovations. 

Riverdale, Houston High School and Germantown High School have all entered proposals for 

renovations. 

BMA 

The BMA had their retreat on January 29th. 

Stony River had a successful opening. Tazikis will have their opening/ribbon cutting on February 2nd. 



The BMA has eliminated the Germantown Rd realignment for now, but will continue to work on the 

infrastructure of the area. 

A master plan study will be conducted for the Forest Hill/Winchester area, while looking at widening or 

the restructuring of Forest Hill Irene. 

The Executive Director of the Germantown Education Foundation, Stephanie Brockway was introduced. 

The Germantown Education Foundation supports our 5 schools. Celebration of the 10 year anniversary 

of the Germantown Education Foundation had begun with "Fill the Fountain" campaign. The Foundation 

and Germantown Municipal Schools have partnered in the First Annual “GMSD 5K Stampede & Color 

Run” Race for Education, April 24th, 2016. 

New Business 

No new business 

Meeting Adjourned at 6:07pm 

Hours   

John Arth – 1 
Al Gabriel - 8 


